Internet Society of China (ISC) ‘s Comments on JIG Draft Final Report on Single Character IDN TLDs

Internet Society of China (ISC) highly appreciates JIG’s efforts on single character IDN TLDs. It is a complicated issue that its technical solution should be taken into consideration as well as the feasibility of administration. ISC hope that related Internet communities should make further research on it. In this regard, ISC would like to make comments on JIG’s Report as below.

Ⅰ.The implementation of the single character IDN TLDs not only needs to enhance the current IDN technical solution regarding the single character features, but also shall fully considerate the context of single character implementation in different languages and cultures. Therefore, ISC agrees to the wording “single character IDN TLD strings should be analyzed on a case-by-case basis in the new gTLD process depending on script and language” in the Report.

Ⅱ.Discussing single character IDN policy should not skip the issue of IDN variant stressed by non-English speaking communities. Currently, the policy of IDN variant is still under discussion and reviewed by AGB, and Mr. Rod Beckstrom， CEO of ICANN， is taking the lead to draft a report on variant policy. Hence, ISC suggests that the policy of single character IDN TLDs be investigated only after the IDN variant policies issue is resolved appropriately. 
Ⅲ.Single character IDNs are closely related to the culture and social custom in different countries as well as to public policy. In Chinese scripts, generally only the words composed by two or more characters are of specific meanings. Whereas a single Chinese character usually has different meaning or implication; particularly some single Chinese characters have special implication related to geographical name (abbreviation or common name), nationality, family name etc. Thus, single Chinese characters used as TLDs are easy to cause misinterpretation or confusion. As one of the stakeholders among Chinese speaking communities, ISC would like to suggest that ICANN and JIG should pay more attention to the advice raised by other stakeholders from Chinese communities, taking the uniqueness of Chinese language into account, and respecting the Chinese users’ usage behavior in order to avoid causing confusion.
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